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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Wednesday, 21st March, 2007
QUESTION NO. 15

Question:  Councillor J. Neville

" To ask the Manager to outline what grants are available  (from either local or central Government ) for either privately or Council owned houses in the Tallaght area in respect of improvements in attic insulation?."

Reply:

There are no specific grants available for attic insulation in private dwellings, however Sustainable Energy Ireland provide this service free of charge where a person or family is in receipt of any  social welfare payment. For further details regarding improvements in attic insulation in private dwellings,  Sustainable Energy Ireland can be contacted at 018369080 or by email at  : www.sei.ie
In respect of Council dwellings, South Dublin County Council is carrying out its own Cavity Wall and Attic Insulation programme as part of the Council’s objective of bringing all its housing stock to a common quality standard and maximising energy efficiency. 

In August 2005 funding approval was received from the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government for a Cavity Wall and Attic Insulation programme. The programme commenced in March 2006 and to date 458 dwellings have had their attics and walls insulated in the Tallaght area
The Cavity Wall and Attic Insulation programme has had a major positive impact on the energy efficiency of our housing stock. The current programme of insulation works has resulted in significant reductions in heating bills as well as more comfortable and warmer homes for council residents. This programme also contributes to protecting the environment by  reducing CO2 emissions thereby reducing  climate change.  

The programme will continue to be rolled out to other estates countywide. The table below lists the estates currently included in the Cavity Wall and Attic Insulation programme in the Tallaght area. Further estates in the Tallaght area will be added as the programme progresses.
	Summary of Cavity Wall & Attic Insulation Programme in Tallaght

	Estate
	No of houses
	Progress

	Kilcarrig Estate
	101
	Completed Nov 2006

	Killinarden Estate 
	197
	Completed May 2006

	Drumcairn Estate 
	160
	Completed Nov 2006

	Knockmore Estate
	147
	Commenced December 2006

	Donomore Estate
	279
	To commence late 2007 

	Glenshane Estate
	197
	To commence late 2007


In addition to this programme the Councils Energy Action Programme carried out an attic insulation programme prior to 2004 in a  total of 2,161 in the Tallaght area.  The current Cavity Wall & Attic Insulation Programme commenced in order to comply with the most recent building regulations in respect of energy efficiency which were amended in 2006.
